Cedar Mill Community Association – monthly meeting– January 19, 2021, 7:00pm
I.  Meeting Opening / HOA News (10 Minutes) 7:00pm
1. New All-in-One Property Manager – Jessica Jones has joined AIO and is our new Property Manager, replacing Cindy Adams.  We thank Cindy for her support over the past several years, and welcome Jessica to our Cedar Mill HOA community.
2. Thank you volunteers!  We had two new volunteers, Jill  Schwear and Jennifer Wright, at September HOA meeting who wanted to restart the Activities Committee.  They have planned and organized some Halloween and Holiday activities for the community such as ‘Trunk-or Treat’, Chili cook-off, Halloween decoration contest, Holiday light contest, and Holiday cookie decorating event.  Thank you to Jill, Jennifer and all who assisted them and who participated. 
3. Clubhouse Decoration & Lights – Thanks go to Michelle Hewitt for organizing and putting up the holiday decorations and lights at the clubhouse this year.

4. Workout room News – The workout room will not be opened until all applicable Covid-19 restrictions are lifted.  We will monitor and open when it’s allowed and safe to do so.
5. Volunteers needed:  

· We are looking for a volunteer to take up the community Newsletter again

· We are looking for volunteers in general – think you can help?  Let us know please!

6. HOA meeting schedule – Meetings will resume on a generally bi-monthly basis.  The Annual members meeting will be held in April barring any further special Covid related concerns.
7. Issues/Concerns in the Community – Please continue to call/email All-in-One Management with any issues or concerns, and you can of course always email the HOA Board and we will work to help you.  
8. Holiday decorations and lights – All holiday lights should have been turned off after January 15th. You have until January 31st to take down/remove all holiday decorations and lights.  Violation warnings will go out in February for anything still up.
9. Century Homes – Model home and sales office is up and running.  We have not received info on when new home construction will start but expect it at any time now.  Please report any construction related issues to All-in-One Management and the HOA Board email box.

II. Completed Business & Expenditures (5 Minutes)
· Pool has been closed down for season by Splash Pools:
III. New Business (5 Minutes)
1. Pending projects:
· Looking for replacement slide for damaged playground slide.  Initial estimates were very expensive so we are shopping around to try and find a more reasonable cost.

· Replace fence at front of community – We have received a couple of estimates, and the al-in cost for removal, complete replacement, and protective stain will be around $16,000.  We will also need to have a couple of larger trees as well as a large swath of smaller saplings and trees removed, at a cost of around $3,000.  Look for this to begin in the next couple of months.
IV. Open Comments (15 Minutes)
V. Meeting Adjournment 7:40pm
Management Company:  All-In-One Management - (678) 363-6479
Website:  http://allinonemgmt.com/community/cedar-mill/ Email:  cedarmill@allinonemgmt.com
Pool email: poolkey@allinonemgmt.com  HOA Board:  cedarmillcommunityHOA@gmail.com
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